
   

 

In February, two of Romsey Mill's young 
leaders attended a special presentation at the 
Cambridge Guildhall, to be presented with an 
award from Cambridgeshireôs High Sheriff, 
Captain V.H. Lucas (pictured above, centre). 
 
Mark Findlay (left) and Junior McKnight (right), 
who are both volunteers and members of our 
Young Leaders programme, attended the event 
on behalf of Romsey Mill. 
 
Romsey Millôs Young Leaders programme, which 
is part-funded by The High Sheriff's Award 
Scheme and the Local Youth Social Action Fund, 
has been specifically designed to  identify and 
equip talented young people to support their peers 
and future generations. 
 

After an intensive introduction to youth work, 
including best practice and safeguarding, the 
young leaders are assigned to support a variety of 
activities and services. 
 
Both Mark and Junior have a long association with 
Romsey Mill, having previously attended youth 
groups and taken part in other special activities - 
particularly music related. They are now using 
their musical talent and youth work experience to 
help other young people.  
 
After receiving the award, the two young men 
accepted an invitation to perform an impromptu 
rap in the City Council Chamber, where the 
presentations were taking place.  Romsey Mill   
loves creating opportunities with young peopleð
but even we were surprised about this one! 
 

Young Leaders Receive Award 
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Each one worthy of our love 

Early each year, the US 

President attends a National 

Prayer Breakfast to deliver 

a speech to the assembled  

politicians, dignitaries and 

faith leaders from several 

nations. 

Recently, I was reading the transcript of his 

speech and was struck by  what he said. 

Whether we are people of faith, or without faith; 

whether we believe in the power of prayer, or not; 

I think that we could all echo the sentiments 

behind  the words that Barack Obama used to 

close his speech.  

He said: ñI pray that our leaders will always act 

with humility and generosity.  I pray that my 

failings are forgiven.  I pray that we will uphold our 

obligation to be good stewards of Godôs creation -- 

this beautiful planet.  I pray that we will see every 

single child as our own, each worthy of our love 

and of our compassion.ò  

Then he concluded: ñAnd I pray we answer 

Scriptureôs call to lift up the vulnerable, and to 

stand up for justice, and ensure that every human 

being lives in dignity.ò 

These words seem to acknowledge that things are 

not as they should be, nor as we want them to be.  

They also speak powerfully and hopefully about 

what we can do to help address the situation. 

The final quote also reflects the work of Romsey 

Mill, and our valuesðwe too want to lift up the 

vulnerable, stand up for justice and help to ensure 

that every human being can live in dignity, in spite 

of the situations and challenges they may face. 

In this Mill News, you will find examples of the way 

that we go about that work; how young people are 

responding positively - growing in self-confidence 

and developing resilience; and also, some exciting 

ways that you can help to support us in our work. 

 

Neil Perry, Chief Executive 

 

Fullspoon Food and Fun 
In February, twelve parents from our Childrenôs 

Centres  completed the Fullspoon cookery course 

- an exciting and practical 5-week course, run in 

partnership Gap Learning. Participants learned 

how to cook delicious, healthy, low-cost meals, 

including cultural dishes, and using herbs, spices 

and seasonal goods; and then took the meals 

home to share with their families. 

The course took place at the Deakin Learning 

Centre, on the Addenbrookes site, which has 

great facilities, including a state-of-the-art kitchen, 

and room for a cr¯che, for participantsô children.  

Romsey Millôs Family Worker Melisa Freeman, ran 

the cr¯che, assisted by volunteers from Cam-

bridge Regional College, studying for their Health 

and Social Care qualification. The children had 

lots of fun and the students gained valuable work 

experience. 

The families had a great time learning new skills, 

building confidence and making new friendships.  

Michaela (26), discovered a real passion for cook-

ing and she is now volunteering at Friday 'Open 

Lunch Caf®'  in Cambridge Community Church 

(C3) .  

Michaela said: óIt was a great course, which gave 

me confidence and boosted me into doing some  

volunteer work.  In the future, I hope to become a 

chef and set up my own business'. 

On completion, participants received a Fullspoon 

certificate and a Jamie Oliver cook book, which 

had been donated to the programme. The parents 

also did further study online to gain their Level 2 

Food Hygiene qualification.  

Romsey Millôs Childrenôs Centre Project Worker, 

Rachel Briant said: ñJessica Debnam who runs 

the Deakin Learning Centre was amazing, and 

accommodated all our needs. Thank you!ò 
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Are you up for a challenge? 

In 2014, a fantastic team of Romsey Mill 

trekkers took on the 24 Peak Challenge in 

the Lake District, and helped to raise 

Ã20,000 for our work with disadvantaged 

children, young people and families. 

Having conquered the highest range of mountains 

that England has to offer, we are now turning our 

attention to the principalityð and the Welsh 

3000s!   

And we are looking for people who want to join us!  

Romsey Millôs Welsh 3000s Challenge takes place 

over the weekend of Friday 24th ð Sunday 26th 

June.  

Recognised as being a tough challenge over 

rugged terrain, the Welsh 3000s is a strenuous 35 

mile walk over 14 peaks in Snowdonia, which 

walkers aim to complete within 24 hours, over one 

or two days, depending on fitness.  

Accompanied by experienced mountain guides, 

trekkers will have the opportunity to take part in a 

demanding yet memorable event; and also help to 

make a difference for local families and young 

people who face  significant challenges of their 

own.   

Does that appeal to the adventurous spirit inside 

you?  

We are asking for a non-refundable deposit of 

Ã150 per person, to cover the costs of the trip, 

including two nights accommodation and food, 

and experienced mountain guides. We also ask 

that those taking part try to raise at least Ã500 for 

Romsey Mill. 

The event is open to anyone who is up to the 

physical challenge, and wants to help us in this 

way. So if you want to take part individually, or as 

part of a teamðdo get in touch. Places are 

limited, and it will be first come, first served.  

Please also get in touch if you could volunteer for 

the event to help us with driving the minibuses, or 

if you have a food hygiene certificate, and could 

cook for the team.  

You can find out more about the Welsh 3000s 

Challenge on our website: www.romseymill.org, 

where you can also download a copy of the 

booking form. 

Alternatively, give us a call on 01223 566492 to 

talk to a member of our Fundraising team, and we 

will send details to you. 

 

Romsey Mill trekkers taking on the 24 Peak Challenge in the Lake District in 2014 


